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The City of New York 

Manhattan Community Board 8 

 
SECOND AVENUE SUBWAY TASK FORCE 

Manhattan Community Board 8 
Tuesday, June 23, 2014 

NY  Blood Center, Auditorium 

310 East 67
th
 Street (Between 1

st
 & 2

nd
 Avenues) 

6:30 PM 
 

 

 
 Present: James Clynes, Susan Evans, A. Scott Falk, Craig Lader, Margaret Price, Judy Schneider,  
 M. Barry Schneider, Rebecca Seawright, Timothy Yeo 
 
 Excused Absences: Barbara Chocky, Rita Popper, David Rosenstein, Cos Spagnoletti 
 
 The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM 
 

 
1. Construction Updates 

 
 Presented by Anil Parikh. Senior Vice President & Program Executive, MTA Capital Construction  
 The complete PowerPoint presentation is available at:  
 
 http://web.mta.info/capital/sas_pdf/June%2023%20CB8%20SAS%20Task%20Force%20meeting     

 %20Final%20E.pdf      
 
     2.   Discussion: 
 
 Two resolutions were proposed and seconded, discussed and voted upon as follow: 
 

 BE IT RESOLVED that Manhattan Community Board 8 urges the MTA and the NYC Transit Authority 
 to open the  3rd Avenue and East 63rd Street entrances for access to the F-line prior to the 
 beginning of revenue service on the 2nd Avenue Subway Line. 
 
 The vote: 9 – 0 – 0 

 
 In favor: Clynes, Evans, Falk, Lader, Price, Seawright, B. Schneider, J. Schneider, Yeo 

 
  
 
 
 
 BE IT RESOLVED that Manhattan Community Board 8 urges the MTA to look at the overall height of 
 each glass canopy at the station entrances and that they be reduced to their minimum size as it 

 relates to the overall scale of the entrance.  
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 The vote: 3 – 5 – 1  
  
 In favor: Clynes, Evans, Price 
  

 Opposed: Falk, Lader, Seawright, B. Schneider, J. Schneider 
 
 Abstain: Yeo 
 
 
Note: Audio recordings of all committee meetings are maintained in the office of Manhattan Community 
Board 8 and may be listened to by appointment. 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, James Clynes and M. Barry Schneider, SAS TF Co-Chairs 
 
 


